

#### Republic of the Philippines **DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION**

Region VII, Central Visayas

#### SCHOOLS DIVISION OF NEGROS ORIENTAL

www.depednegor.net

July 30, 2018

Division Memorandum No. 473 s, 2018

## CONDUCT OF THE UNIVERSITY OF THE PHILIPPINES COLLEGE ADMISSION TEST (UPCAT) 2019 and UPCAT 2019 ROADSHOW

To

**Asst. Schools Division Superintendents** 

Chiefs, CID & SGOD

Division Education Program Supervisors/Division Coordinators

Public Schools District Supervisors/District In-Charge

**Public & Private Secondary School Heads** 

**All Others Concerned** 

- Attached please Regional Memorandum No. 0547, s. 2018 entitled "Conduct of the University of the Philippines College Admission Test (UPCAT) 2019 & UPCAT 2019 ROADSHOW" which is self-explanatory.
  - 2. For more details, refer to the attached DepEd Memorandum.
  - 3. Widest dissemination of this memorandum is desired.

WILFREDA D. BONGALOS, Ph. D., CESO V
Schools Division Superintendent

[3 1 JUL 2018,



# REPUBLIKA NG PILIPINAS REPUBLIC OF THE PHILIPINAS KAGAWARAN NG EDUKASYON DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION REHIYON VII, GITNANG VISAYAS REGION VII, CENTRAL VISAYAS

Sudlon, Lahug, Cebu City



REGIONAL MEMORANDUM No. 0547, s. 2018

### CONDUCT OF THE UNIVERSITY OF THE PHILIPPINES COLLEGE ADMISSION TEST (UPCAT) 2019 AND UPCAT 2019 ROADSHOW

To : Schools Division Superintendents/OIC's

- 1. For the information and guidance of all concerned, enclosed is the memorandum from Undersecretary Jesus L. R. Mateo re Conduct of the University of the Philippines College Admission Test (UPCAT) 2019 which will be administered on September 15 and 16, 2018 in 85 Test Centers Nationwide. The deadline for submission of UPCAT 2019 applications for learners from public schools will be on August 10, 2018.
- For more details, refer to the attached communication.
- 3. Immediate and widest dissemination of this memorandum is desired.

JULIET A. JERUTA, Ph.D., CESO IV
Director III

OIC- Office of the Regional Director

JAJ/STJ/MGB/jba 7/26/18





# Republic of the Philippines Department of Education

357426

#### Tanggapan ng Pangalawang Kalihim Office of the Undersecretary

OM-PFO-2018- 6905

MEMORANDUM

TO:

**All Regional Directors** 

All Schools Division Superintendents

All Public School Heads

FROM:

JESUS L.R. MATEO

Undersecretary

SUBJECT:

Conduct of the University of the Philippines College

Admission Test (UPCAT) 2019 and UPCAT 2019 Roadshows

DATE:

17 July 2018

The University of the Philippines (UP) Office of Admissions is currently preparing for the UP College Admission Test (UPCAT) 2019 which will be administered on September 15 and 16, 2018 in 85 Test Centers nationwide. Last year, out of the 78,961 UPCAT 2018 takers, only 14% came from the public schools, excluding Science schools, State, and UP-administered schools. This was a notable decrease from the 31% public school participants of the 88,554 applicants for UPCAT 2015.

In order to guarantee diversity of the University student population, the UP Office of Admissions will be conducting the UPCAT roadshow – a briefing about the UP System, the UPCAT, and how to apply for admission into UP – in different public schools in the country. Please note that UPCAT 2019 application is free of charge for all Filipino applicants. School Heads and other concerned personnel are advised to coordinate with the UP Office of Admissions in the conduct of the UPCAT roadshow in schools. Wide dissemination of information on UPCAT 2019 and the herein attached General Information Bulletin on Freshmen Admission is also requested.

The deadline for submission of UPCAT 2019 applications for learners from public schools in Metro Manila is August 3, 2018 while the deadline for learners from public schools outside Metro Manila is August 10, 2018.

For more information, please contact Ms. Diane Catibog at telephone number (02) 926-4002, (02) 981-8500 local 3831, or through testdev.upoe@gmail.com.



#### OFFICE OF ADMISSIONS UNIVERSITY OF THE PHILIPPINES

1101, Diliman, Quezon City

4 July 2018

Hon. Leonor Magiolis-Briones, Ph.D. Secretary
Department of Education
DepEd Complex, Meralco Ave.
Pasig City, Metro Manila

Cc:

Jesus L. R. Mateo
Undersecretary

Dear Sec. Briones.

Greetings!

The UP Office of Admissions is currently making preparations for the administration of the UP College Admission Test (UPCAT 2019) to select qualifiers who will enter the University of the Philippines System as freshmen for AY 2019-2020.

As before, we ask for your assistance in disseminating information about the exam, which will be conducted on September 15 & 16, 2018 in 85 Test Centers nationwide, and endorsing our UPCAT Roadshow—a briefing about the UP System, the UPCAT, and how to apply for admission into UP.

This is the second batch of graduates after the full implementation of K-12 and UP seeks to reach out to the Senior High School graduates of public schools, especially in the regions. We have noted that out of the 78,961 applicants of last year's exam (UPCAT 2018), only 14% came from the public schools. This was a notable decrease from the 31% public school participants of the 88,334 applicants for the UPCAT 2015 (old curriculum). [Please note that these public school figures do not include those from the Sciences schools, State- and UP-administered schools]. While we also surmise that this apparent decrease in participation of public school students in the UPCAT may be due in part to the migration of some public school students to private senior high schools through the voucher program, we would still like to exert greater effort in increasing the participation of students who will actually graduate from the public senior high schools in the UPCAT. This will not only ensure that more Filipinos will be given the opportunity to become Iskolars ng Bayan, but will also guarantee that the University student population will always be composed of a diverse group of the best UPCAT performers.

Similarly, an improved participation in the UPCAT of students from all high school types and regions will give the University valuable information about the effectiveness of the K-12 program and how it can impact curricular revisions in the baccalaureate degrees offered by the different constituent units.

We would like to take this opportunity to thank you for the endorsement letter that your office issued last year which helped us in reaching out to the different public schools. We look forward to your continued support in these efforts.

We will be including some material on UPCAT 2019 with this letter. Please note that UPCAT Application is FREE for all Filipino applicants this year. For further information, your office may contact Diane Catibog at 9264002, 9818500 loc 3831 or email testdev.upoa@gmail.com.

Thank you very much.

Cinamata venta